




















OUR ACTU HAPPENINGS
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MEMBERSHIP
ACTU Membership is Currently 233! ACTU receives a $15 rebate from the special $17.50 first-year membership 
dues when the chapter code 323 is marked on the application. Make check payable to Trout Unlimited. New 
Members may also join online at www.tu.org/intro. Be sure to select chapter 323, ADAMS COUNTY. You may 
renew your membership by mail or on the web at www.tu.org. You may also renew, or change your 
membership information by calling TU Customer Service at 1-800-834-2419. For more information, contact 
Jerry Gladfelter 1 410-259-1303 Membership Chairman.

NOMINATIONS OF OFFICERS
We will be nominating in January while electing two members to the ACTU Board of Directors in March. 
Other positions that are open: President, V-President, Treasurer and Secretary. If you desire to be on the board 
as a volunteer leader, you should expect to be giving your time to work and to manage our many events, 
fundraisers, and membership meetings. You should attend all membership meetings, a monthly board meeting, 
and maybe on average, giving another hour or two per month depending on what’s going on. If you are 
interested in learning more about a board position, please call me (717-624-8134). I feel that too often the 
members of ACTU think it’s the board’s responsibility to “do it all”. Not true! We need help from our members. 
We’re getting close to the point that if we can’t get the help we need from some of our 230+ members, we will 
not have the event. It’s that simple and it’s true. 

MARSH CREEK: ADAMS COUNTY 
Rainbow and brown trout total biomass in Area 1 declined slightly in the latest results from PFBC 
electrofishing in 2021. Brook trout are 72% of the population and rainbows are 28% which is keeping with 
PFBC goals. Brown trout populations grew dramatically in 2019 and there are now more browns in this section 
2019 also produced a strong young of the year class of browns in Marsh Creek. During the summer, about 20 
trout died in a side section of the stream above Lions Park. This fish kill was confined to this section and may 
have been a result of an infusion of much warmer water.

FUNDRAISING 2021
The cancellation of the 2020 Zoo America (Hershey Animal/Reptile Show) was a major setback for ACTU as it 
is one of our chapter’s primary fundraisers. Without such funding, we are unable to complete many of our 
stream improvement projects and our outreach and community support. In an effort to recoup some of the lost 
funding, ACTU will be hosting a silent and live auction at our family picnic. Please watch for upcoming 
instructions in emails and social media on how you can bid on many of the fantastic items both fishing and 
non-fishing related with cash or check. Also, please like, share and comment on the social media posts 
advertising the auction. We need as many people as possible to be informed of the auction so we can maximize 
our ability to raise funds for our projects. We are excited to announce that the 2021 Fundraising Picnic will be 
held at the Lake Heritage Meeting Room on September 21, 2021. Please save the date and mark your calendar 
for what is sure to be an enjoyable evening in our new venue!










